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November 19, 2019 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 
Anderson School District One has taken great steps for improving school safety, including hiring resource officers at all elementary, 
middle, and high schools; installing security access doors at all schools; and installing hundreds of additional video cameras.  One of 
our most effective safety initiatives has been violent intruder training for all our staff. This procedure is known as A.L.I.C.E. which is an 
acronym for Alert, Lockdown, Inform, Counter, and Evacuate.  Prior to the A.L.I.C.E. plan, lockdown procedures involved the staff 
locking their doors, moving the students to a part of the room where they could not be seen, and quietly remaining there until an “all 
clear” announcement was given.  The A.L.I.C.E. plan offers a different philosophy in light of school violence in recent years.  The new 
violent intruder procedures have been reviewed and endorsed by our local law enforcement and school board, as well as school safety 
experts across the country.  The philosophy of A.L.I.C.E. is to use technology and information in a way so that staff and students can 
make informed decisions in a crisis, remove as many people as possible from the “danger zone,” and provide realistic training so that 
those involved in a crisis have a better chance of remaining safe.  Although the chances of a violent intruder entering one of our district 
schools is very slim, we must prepare fully for the possibility.    
 
As with any school procedure, practice is important for staff and students to understand the steps and become comfortable and 
proficient with the implementation.  Powdersville Middle will conduct an active intruder drill on Monday, November 25.  Before the 
drill is performed, students will watch a training presentation and discuss scenarios with their teacher. 
 
The drill will include an ALERT in the form of an announcement from me notifying everyone in the building of the location of the 
“danger zone.”  Students will be made fully aware that the exercise is only a drill but should be taken seriously.  Those areas of the 
building within the “danger zone” will practice LOCKDOWN by barricading the room and discussing alternate exits from the classroom, 
such as a window.  I will continue to INFORM those in the building of any changes in the “danger zone.”  While in the LOCKDOWN 
phase, teachers will discuss the COUNTER portion of the plan.  Those classrooms not in the “danger zone” will practice the EVACUATE 
portion of the plan if hallways and exits are safe.  Teachers will not know the location of the “danger zone” prior to  the drill so that 
they can practice developing a strategy that provides the safest outcome for their students.  Therefore, it is very important for the 
students to listen to the directions given by their teacher, as the course of action during these drills will not always be the same.  As 
we continue to conduct these drills, students will be exposed to different scenarios.  Law enforcement, district, and school 
administration will review the entire drill to recommend changes.    
 
 If you have specific questions regarding the drill or the A.L.I.C.E. program in general, please contact me at 864-269-1821.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Todd Binnicker 
Principal 
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